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It was cosponsored by The Dartmouth Alumni Office for YADA and the 
DCUV. All attendees had a free drink with excellent appetizers - both inside 
and outside on the deck. It was a huge success with about 53 attending 
ranging from a ’47 to ‘13s, and families with children (class of ‘26?) with a 
nearly 50/50 blend of YADAS and YAHAS.

This table with young family members and children 
was very special. I had a nice talk with Sarah Maxell 
Crosby, an ‘04 (on the right) who in addition to being 
a mother, works with the College as a web content 
strategist! 

It was great fun for YAHA alumni to mix with the 
younger YADAS. Here Dimitri, DCUV President with 
his wife Mary are talking to Jackie Shameklis ‘10

DCUV Officers and Board for 13-14 year
President Dimitri Gerakaris ’69
First VP Henry Nachman ’51
Second VP Denny Brown ’70
Treasurer Paul Tuhus ’69
Secretary John Engelman ’68
Newsletter Editor Clark Griffiths ’57, Th’58
Membership Chair Cheryl Abbott ’96
Alumni Council Loye Miller ’51
DUVA (Veterans) Liaison John Everett ’68
Webmaster: Alex Hall ’10 
Past President Richard Akerboom ‘80, Th 82
Stan Colla ’66
Peter Frederick ’65 
Meg Ramsden ’87
Fred Wainwright Tu ’02
Harlan Fair ’53, Th ’54
Elizabeth (Liz) Gould  
Bob Haynes ’73

                 Special mailing to all DCUV members 

This printed mailing goes to all members of the DCUV and is a follow on 
to our September full color, multi page letter e-mailed to all members we 
have e-mail addresses for. The club has already had two events since that 
letter went out:

Kudos to Alex Hall D’10 and now DCUV webmaster for staging his first 
event: A special gathering at the Hanover Salt Hill Pub for  “YADA” 
(Young Alumni of Dartmouth Assoc) and “YAHA” (Young at Heart of the 
DCUV [and friends])

Outside was a full table of loyal alums - from left to right 
going clockwise: Lenita Robbins, Charlie Giersch ‘62,P’89 
(past DCUV President), Ray Robbins ‘58, Mary Vic Giersch 
p’89, Helen Bridge p’79 with John Treathaway ‘47,p’79 
(back to camera)

DUES NOTICE 
Fiscal year 7/1/13 - 6/30/14 

Payment is now due. 

A card and envelope for 
payment are enclosed 

THANK YOU!
The Outside Patio at Salt Hill!
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On Sept. 17 we had our first fall Third Tuesday event 
in the Hop with Drew Galbraith A’64, Director of DP2, 
the revolutionary Dartmouth Peak Performance system 
followed by Head Football Coach Buddy Teevens who filled 
us in on the football program and his expectations for a 
strong season. 

Photo includes from left to right: John Engelman who 
organized the event, Buddy Teevens, DCUV President 
Dimitri and Drew Galbraith. 

Drew showed a number of slides highlighting the efforts 
that Dartmouth is going through with DP2, the revolutionary 
Dartmouth Peak Performance system which includes 
enhanced development of academics, leadership, community 
service, nutrition, physical strength, yoga skills and more to 
develop the total person for Dartmouth and beyond.

Coming Events
For updates and details as they evolve please check our web site at: www.dartmouth.org/clubs/dcuv/events 

October 15 Third Tuesday Reception: “Rethinking Health Care” by Dr. Elliott Fisher, Director of the Dartmouth Institute 
for Health Care Policy will speak at the Top of the Hop. Popular commentator during the 2009 debate on what has become 
known now as “Obamacare”, Dr. Fisher was named by Modern Healthcare magazine as one of the 50 Most Influential Physician 
Executives in 2013, and is a nationally recognized authority on the impact of Medicare spending and practice on health and 
health policy. 
October 26, We will hold a Tailgate Barbecue, between the men’s and women’s soccer games.

November 19 Third Tuesday Reception: U.S. Ambassador Daniel Benjamin, Director of the John Sloan Dickey Center 
for International Understanding will speak at the Top of the Hop. Prior to joining the Dickey Center in 2012, Daniel Benjamin 
served as Ambassador-at-Large and Coordinator for Counterterrorism at the U.S. State Department.

December 10, DCUV Annual Holiday Party at ‘53 Commons. Open bar, outstanding hors d’oeuvres and great fellowship! 

January 21, Third Tuesday Reception: Randall Balmer, Mandel Family Professor of Arts & Sciences and Chair of the 
Religion Department, will speak to the DCUV on Tuesday, January 21. His topic will be Redeemer President: Jimmy Carter 
and Progressive Evangelicalism. 

Saturday, Feb. 1, Annual Seminar, Will Scheiman ’14, Chairman of the Student and Presidential Committee on Sexual 
Assault will be leading a program in Filene Auditorium about what is happening, what can be done. Details to be announced.  

February 16, Annual DCUV Skiway Party: Ski for the day and join the free reception in the Chivers Room from 2 to 4 PM

March 18, Third Tuesday Reception: Master Gardener Charlie Nardozzi of VPR speaks about gardening possibilities 
specific to the Upper Valley.

May 13, Annual Books Awards Ceremony for Junior High School Students

May 20, Annual DCUV Dinner: Alumni Hall, speaker to be announced.

We are pleased to report that Elizabeth (Liz) Gould 
was elected to the DCUV Board of Directors by a 
vote of the membership at this meeting.
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Becoming a Club Member has many benefits  
 It’s the following special DCUV benefits that are making our club the place to be in the Upper Valley!

•Eight monthly receptions with important speakers, lively conversation and a cash bar.

•The renowned Holiday Party with heavy hors d’oeuvres and open bar -- free for all current members.

•The festive Annual Banquet with an outstanding speaker.

•A mid-winter seminar featuring in depth discussions with profoundly qualified presenters.

•The innovative “Behind the Scenes” events.

•Two annual free summer picnics:  One on the River at the Ledyard Canoe Club! with free canoe or kayak for DCUV members 
				        One at the DOC House at which we welcome all incoming local freshmen!

•Tailgate picnics before important Dartmouth athletic events and other exciting activities and much much more.

•Plus  Every year we provide a free electronic directory that lists the names, addresses and telephone numbers of  
  our members as  well as class lists for all Upper Valley Dartmouth graduates.

• And more events being planned as we go to press, so keep checking www.dartmouth.org/clubs/dcuv/events 
But as important as the above activities are…the most important isn’t there!

Nearly every one of nearly 500 members will agree that the most important benefit is the chance to make new friends and visit 
with old ones in a relaxed environment while learning what is going on behind the scenes at the College.

Remember these famous words of President of the College John Sloan Dickey, “In the Dartmouth fellowship there is no 
parting”. That statement is so true today and validates our invitation to each of you to “COME HOME TO DARTMOUTH”!

Membership Info!     By joining now, your membership will last until June 30th, 2014.

Please read the following guidelines and pick the plan which is applicable to you.

(1) Young Alumni Membership (includes spouse/significant other): $25 
     Choose this option if you are a Dartmouth undergraduate alumni who graduated within the past fifteen years  
     (i.e. Class of 1999 or later)

(2) Regular Membership (includes Spouse/Significant Other): $40 -Use this option for: 
     Dartmouth undergraduate alumni who have graduated more than fifteen years ago.  
      	 (i.e. undergraduate Class of 1998 or earlier) 
     Dartmouth graduate or professional school alumni, parents, grandparents. 
     Other Non-alumni who want to be friends of Dartmouth.

(3) You can include optional gifts to the DCUV Scholarship Fund and/or DOC Freshman Trips in your dues by 
      including any additional amount on top of your dues. Please remember to designate the recipient of the gift. 
      Of interest is that the DCUV Scholarship Fund has received donations from alumni of over $188,000 and  
      through investment has grown to  close to $600,000 which helps support at least four needy students. 

If you have not signed up for the 2013/2014 year which started July 1, 
 please complete the enclosed membership form and mail to:  

      DCUV Treasurer 
     P.O. Box 577  

     Hanover, NH 03755
Remember…we have 500 reasons why you should join the Dartmouth Club of the Upper Valley! OUR MEMBERS!

Clark Griffiths, Newsletter Editor
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Architectural & Sculptural 
Metalsmithing  - Custom Designed 
Artistic Metalwork 
Dimitri Gerakaris ‘69 
(603) 523 -7366 
www.art-metal.com & www.wallrelief.com

Borealis Ventures  
Venture Capital 
Phil Ferneau D84 Tu96 
10 Allen St. 
Hanover, NH  03755 
603.643.1500 
www.borealisventures.com

Caldwell Law 
Estate Planning & Settlement 
Timothy W. Caldwell ‘76 
Lebanon, NH 
(603)643-7577 
www.estateandelderlawgroup.com 

Canoe Club Bistro with Live Music 
& Expanded Wine List 
John Chapin ’66 (adopted) 
Hanover, NH 
(603) 643-9660 
www.canoeclub.us

Charter Trust Company 
Wealth & Investment Management 
Douglas Tengdin ’82 CFA 
Hanover, NH 
(603)643-6509 
www.chartertrust.com

Dartmouth Co-op 
Outfitting Dartmouth  
Students  & Alums Since 1919 
Gene Kohn ‘60 
Hanover, NH 
(800) 643-2667 
www.dartmouthcoop.com

Downs Rachlin Martin PLLC 
Estate Planning 
Tom Csatari ‘74 
Lebanon, NH 
(603)448-2211     www.drm.com

The DCUV Would Like to Thank the Following 2013-14 
Corporate Sponsors for Supporting our Programs

Four Seasons Southeby’s 
 Intl Realty 
Real Estate Sales and Services 
Linda Mayo 
Hanover, NH 
(603) 676-7647 
www.lindamayo.com 

Hanover Inn Dartmouth 
Hotel & Conference Center 
Erin Bragdon 
Hanover, NH 
(603) 643-4300 
www.hanoverinn.com

Ledyard Financial Advisors 
Wealth Management 
Holly Dustin ‘81 
Grady George DP’16 
Alec Macmillan Tu ‘80 
Valerie Nevel DP’16 
Fred Wainwright Tu ‘02 
Hanover, NH        (603) 640-2698 
www.ledyardbank.com/Wealth-
Management.aspx

Longacres’ Nursery 
 & Garden Center 
Garden Center 
Norman Longacres 
Lebanon, NH 
(603)448-6110 
www.longacresnurserycenter.com

Merrill Lynch 
Wealth Management 
Jane L. Saint Germain ‘02 
Hanover, NH 
(603)643-3966 
www.fa.ml.com/janet_saintgermain

The Hanover Group 
   at Morgan Stanley– 
Wealth Management 
Peter Stern Tu ‘87 
Lebanon, NH 
(603)442-7945 
www.morganstanleyfa.com/hanovergroup

Norwich Inn 
Historic Inn, Dining and Brewery 
Joe Lavin  P‘05 
(802)649-1143 
www.norwichinn.com

Norwich Wines & Spirits 
Wine, Liquor & Beer Shop 
Peter Rutledge ‘88 
Norwich, VT 
(802)649-1970 
norwichwines@aol.com

Roger Clarkson Real Estate 
Real Estate Sales & Services 
Roger Clarkson ‘75 
Hanover, NH 
(603)643-6004 
www.rogerclarkson.com

The River Valley Club 
Health & Fitness Tennis & Spa 
Joe Asch ‘79 
Lebanon, NH 
(603)643-7720 
www.rivervalleyclub.com

Wells Fargo Advisors, LLC 
Financial Services 
Brain Doyle ‘92S 
Peter M. Fahey ‘94 
Sven b. Karlen. JR. ‘65 
Philip A. McCaull ’93 TU’98 
William J. Thomas III ‘94 
Lebanon, NH 
(603)643-6060 
www.wellsfargoadvisors.com

Wheelock Books 
Textbook Sales & Services 
Whit Spaulding ‘89 
Hanover, NH 
(603)643-6567 
www.wheelockbooks.com


